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NOTE: As provided in LFC policy, this report is intended for use by the standing finance committees of the 
legislature.  The Legislative Finance Committee does not assume responsibility for the accuracy of the information in 
this report when used in any other situation.

Only the most recent FIR version, excluding attachments, is available on the Intranet. Previously issued FIRs and 
attachments may be obtained from the LFC office in Suite 101 of the State Capitol Building North.

F I S C A L I M P A C T R E P O R T

APPROPRIATION

(Parenthesis ( ) Indicate Expenditure Decreases)

Duplicates/Conflicts with/Companion to/Relates to 

SOURCES OF INFORMATION

SPONSOR: Miera DATE TYPED: 01/24/00 HB 171
SHORT TITLE: Assist Handicapped To Own Homes SB

ANALYST: Pickering

Appropriation Contained Estimated Additional Impact Recurring 

or Non-Rec

Fund

AffectedFY00 FY01 FY00 FY01

$ 150.0 Recurring General
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Governor's Committee on the Concerns of the Handicapped (GCCH)

LFC Files

SUMMARY

Synopsis of Bill

House Bill 171 appropriates $150.0 from the general fund to GCCH in FY2001 for the purpose of 
contracting for technical services to assist handicapped persons seeking to become homeowners. Any 
unexpended or unencumbered funds shall revert back to the general fund at the end of FY2001.

Significant Issues

For people with disabilities, housing affordability may be difficult since they may lack the finances and 
technical expertise to buy a home. According to GCCH, the bill will provide disabled New Mexicans with a 
means to learn information about home ownership opportunities. The objective is important since many 
disabled people may be unaware of programs that can benefit them.

FISCAL IMPLICATIONS

If this bill is passed, the monies would flow through GCCH to be used for contractual services to increase 
home ownership for disabled persons. The agency proposes to accomplish this through workshops, 
brochures and one-to-one mentoring targeting people with disabilities. According to GCCH, the funding 
would be a one-time appropriation and would be non-recurring. However, this contract appears to have 
recurring costs. Any remaining funds would be reverted back to the general fund at the end of FY2001.
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